CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
DECEMBER 27, 2021

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Monday, December 27,
2021 at 10:00 AM in the Camden Town Office.

Those present were, President Brent Deel, Mark Schock, Andrew Robinson, Clerk
Treasurer Jeff Sieber and Utility Superintendent Jerry Snavely.

President Deel called the meeting to order.

Mr. Robinson made a motion to pay invoices on the latest Docket for the end of the year
and to suspend all other unnecessary business until the January meeting. Second by Mr.
Schock.

A discussion was held on the employee health insurance policy. The agent has been
changed from Glendon Wolfe to Bob Reef at RME Insurance. Reef is going to look into
other options of coverage but wanted us to go ahead and pay the premium at this point to
keep coverage from lapsing. Other options will be discussed at future meetings as new
policies are found.

It was discussed that new Christmas decorations will need to be purchased for next year.
The framework on the current wreaths are broken and are no good at this point. Mr.
Schock stated that he would be calling Duke Energy to see what he can find out regarding
getting electric to the bottom part of the light poles. Mr. Robison said he would call the
state and see if electric could be run to each pole during the work they would be doing next
year on State Road 218.

Superintendent Snavely said he had reached out to CamFlo regarding new heaters at the
Water Plant but feels the quote from them is way too high and would be getting other
quotes in the near future.

The council continued their discussion on the drainage problems in various areas of the
town. Until other testing can be done, there is nothing more that can be corrected at this
time.




It was decided that there are some sidewalks in the town that need attention when weather
permits and these have been put on the 2022 plans.

Next meeting will be January 11, 2022.

Mr. Deel made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 10:45.

Attest: Council:

Brent Deel - President

Jeff Sieber Mark Schock
Clerk Treasurer

Andrew Robinson




